
 
Friday, 27 April 2018 

Committee Secretary 
Senate Legal and Constitutional Affairs Committee 
PO Box 6100 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600   

Australian Citizenship Legislation Amendment Bill 2018 
The Settlement Council of Australia (SCoA) is grateful for the opportunity to make a submission to the 
Committee in relation to the Australian Citizenship Legislation Amendment (Strengthening the 
Requirements for Australian Citizenship and Other Measures) Bill 2018 (“the Bill”). 

We note the Committee’s intent to consider submissions previously made to its inquiry into the 
Australian Citizenship Legislation Amendment (Strengthening the Requirements for Australian 
Citizenship and Other Measures) Bill 2017 (“the 2017 Bill”), and note that the content of our submission 
to that Inquiry remains unchanged. 

We also take this opportunity to endorse a number of other submissions made to that Inquiry by our 
members as well as other peak bodies representing Australia’s dynamic and diverse multicultural 
communities. We suggest it is these bodies that experience firsthand the true value of the contribution 
made to multicultural Australia by those it welcomes as migrants, as well as the challenges those people 
face when attempting to settle in their new communities. For this reason, their submissions must be 
given due weight when considering the impact of the Bill. 

Insofar as the current Bill departs from the content of the 2017 Bill, SCoA notes with concern the 
proposal to extend the Residence Requirement to 8 years’ permanent residence. 

SCoA is deeply concerned at the suggestion that a migrant should wait such a significant period of time, 
on top of any time spent in Australia as a temporary resident, before accessing citizenship. 

The proposal would appear to be contrary to research which demonstrates that the sooner a migrant is 
given access to citizenship in their new home, the sooner, and better, they are able to settle and 
become contributing members of community to their full potential.1 

SCoA therefore recommends that any attempt to increase the residence requirement over and above 
that contained in the current section 22 of the Australian Citizenship Act 2007 should be rejected. 

                                                           
1 Hainmueller, J., et al., Catalyst or Crown: Does Naturalization Promote the Long-Term Social Integration of 
Immigrants? (September 2015). 
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